- LSIC Minutes -
- Sports are cancelled per the Governor's orders until Jan . 11
- Remote learning with live teaching was discussed. We are adding time for our Unified
 Arts classes to participate with each of their unique requirements. We discussed the
 need for more time between classes (according to our students for bathroom breaks
 and completing work). We discussed the positive parent feedback we have received and
 the (time) limits that our remote students can stay focused and engaged.
- Mr. Villani presented the data sheet on attendance and discipline. (You received this in an email).

Math for Life Goals:

Goal One: We continue to receive input from staff and parents on speakers that have a successful life because of they embraced mathematical concepts that they use daily. We will reach out to the suggested people for visits and class presentations as soon as that is permitted.

Goal Two: The math department met and worked in conjunction with the Unified Arts Dept. to establish a math peer tutoring program. We are looking at holding this during homeroom - but in the gym - three times a week. Teachers would survey which students are interested in helping others and a Unified Arts teacher would provide supervision at the sessions.

- Susan Stein is willing to be a virtual speaker through the Classrooms Without Borders program. She can address issues pertaining to prejudice, racism, and the Holocaust. This would tie into the focus on Black History Month during February.
- Construction: The beams for the second floor of our new addition are now visible. ADA
 updates to all restrooms in the main building are complete. The construction teams are
 making use of the days that students are virtual to complete HVAC and electrical
 updates.

How can you help? If you have anyone who could present a new perspective on Black History month as a classroom speaker let me know. We have had Rev. Cummings in the past, and he is incredible. I was just looking for additional presentations that would be appropriate for the middle school level. Also - if you can think of additional Math for Life presenters when that is permitted would be helpful. We are asking local bankers and even the Nailers.